
Dear Representatives, 

 

So-called “universal” background checks do nothing to reduce violent crime, and only affect 

law-abiding gun owners by imposing cumbersome mandates and restrictions on the lawful 

purchase and possession of firearms.  Criminals, by definition, do not follow the law and do 

not subject themselves to gun control schemes or background checks.  It is already illegal to 

knowingly sell or transfer a firearm to someone classified as a prohibited person, and is a 

felony for a prohibited person to buy, own or possess a firearm.  This is an ineffective and 

unenforceable piece of legislation that will only impact the law abiding.   

SB 941, like many other gun control schemes, is a step towards the full registration of 

firearms.  In January 2013, the Department of Justice said that background checks on all 

firearm transfers “depends on…requiring gun registration.” We can only assume that those 

that would advocate for this bill intend to push registration is the future when SB 941 fails to 

reduce the number of criminals with guns.  

History teaches that all gun registrations schemes are eventually followed by confiscation. 

We cannot allow this to happen in our state.  

Oppose SB 941. 

 

--  

Britt W. Thomas 
 


